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Homedale High School 

Dan Holtry and Casey Grove Athletic Directors 

203 East Idaho Ave 

Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove & Dan Holtry, Athletic Directors 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: April 2016 

Re: Athletic Director Report April, 2016 

Homedale Board of Trustees,  

Baseball 

The varsity baseball team is currently 6-2 and the JV team is 7-3.  The baseball team had their field 
dedication on Saturday, April 2nd.  It was a great community event and the facility was full of community 
members.  The baseball team is playing well and look forward to watching them at the district tourney 
which we are hosting this year.   

Softball 

The varsity softball team is currently 10-2 and the JV softball team is 3-1.  A lot of the teams we have 
scheduled do not have enough girls for JV teams which we only find out after the season starts.  We 
are trying to find extra games for the JV team but most schools with JV softball teams have full 
schedules.  Expectations are high for this year and we are excited to see them play in May. 

Track 

Participation is up along with the athletic development of the track athletes.  So far the track team has 
finished higher in their first couple of meets than they did previously.  The coaches have done a great 
job of getting good athletes to come out and compete at a high level.  Very excited to see their growth 
throughout the spring.   

Tennis 

The tennis team has a lot of kids out this season.  It is giving those athletes who do not play a traditional 
spring sport a chance to participate and contribute as a Homedale Trojan.  Their league schedule starts 
this week.  Coach Michaelson is doing a great job managing all of the kids out for tennis. 

Golf 

The golf team is off to a great start in SRV play.  They won their first league match.  They continue to 
improve on a weekly basis.  They have a couple of 18 hole tourneys coming up that will help them 
prepare for their district tourney at the beginning of May.  We are hosting the district tourney this year, 
so hopefully that will give our kids a competitive advantage. 

 

 

 


